Name:	P.	Date:

Absolutism in Europe



The Theory of Absolutism

These rulers wanted to be absolute monarchs, kings or queens who held all of the power within their states' boundaries. Their goal was to control every aspect of society. Absolute monarchs believed in divine right, the idea that God created the monarchy and that the monarch acted as God's representative on earth. An absolute monarch answered only to God, not to his or her subjects.

Growing Power of Europe's Monarchs

As Europe emerged from the Middle Ages, monarchs grew increasingly powerful. The decline of feudalism, the rise of cities, and the growth of national

kingdoms all helped to centralize authority. In addition, the growing middle class usually backed monarchs, because they promised a peaceful, supportive climate for business. Monarchs used the wealth of colonies to pay for their ambitions. Church authority also

broke down during the late Middle Ages and the Reformation. That opened the way for monarchs to assume even greater control.

Crises Lead to Absolutism

The 17th century was a period of great upheaval in Europe. Religious and territorial conflicts between states led to almost continuous warfare. This caused governments to build huge armies and to levy even heavier taxes on an already suffering population. These pressures in turn brought about widespread unrest. Sometimes peasants revolted.

In response to these crises, monarchs tried to impose order by increasing their own power. As absolute rulers, they regulated everything from religious worship to social gatherings. They created new government bureaucracies to control their countries' economic life. Their goal was to free themselves from the limitations imposed by the nobility and by representative bodies such as Parliament. Only with such freedom could they rule absolutely, as did the most famous monarch of his time, Louis XIV of France.

Religious and territorial conflicts created fear and uncertainty. The growth of armies to deal with conflicts caused rulers to raise taxes to pay troops. Heavy taxes led to additional unrest and peasant revolts. ABSOLUTISM

Effects

- Rulers regulated religious worship and social gatherings to control the spread of ideas.
- Rulers increased the size of their courts to appear more powerful.
- Rulers created bureaucracies to control their countries' economies.

QUESTIONS ON BACKSIDE ©

Name		P	Date:
	tions What did absolute leaders want?		
2.	Why did they believe they had a right to to?	o this m	uch power? Who did they answer
3.	Why did leaders gain more power at thi	s time?	List at least six reasons.
4.	Which of these six reasons do you think	was pr	obably most important? Why?
5.	Why was there a lot of upheaval in Euro in response?	pe at th	nis time? What did governments do
6.	What did absolute leaders try to control	?	
7.	Do you think these absolute leaders wo negative impact on their countries? Why		e a mostly positive or mostly